
 

    
U.S. Department                                         
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety Administration 
 

901 Locust Street, Suite 480 
Kansas City, MO 64106 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: phmsapipelinecomplianceregistry@dot.gov; 
vanessa.baltor@dot.gov; seong.hwang@dot.gov  
 
December 2, 2022 
 
PHMSA Pipeline Compliance Registry 
 
 
RE:  CPF 3-2020-5009, Activity ID 17-158844S – RECORD CORRECTION 
 
Dear PHMSA Pipeline Compliance Registry: 
 
On December 22, 2021, Central Region inadvertently sent a closure letter to compliance 
requesting closure of the above-referenced enforcement action.   On December 21, 2021, in the 
Associate Administrators letter transmitting the Decision on the Petition for Reconsideration 
stated that the enforcement action will be closed upon Compliance Order completion.  After a 
review of the Compliance Order and the documents submitted by the operator, the Compliance 
Order remains unsatisfied. The operator provided its updates for enforcement Items 1, 7 and 9; 
however, it requested a time extension to submit updates for Item 10 (form Line 6a MP 82 
granted for two months and deadline extended to 6/30/24 for Line 6a MP 97).  The Region 
granted the Operator’s request and extended the deadline to June 30, 2024.  
 
Accordingly, it is hereby requested that the PHMSA Compliance Registry reopen the 
enforcement action for CPF number 3-2020-5009, Activity ID number 17-158844S until such 
time as the operator has complied with the terms of the Compliance Order.  
 
Thank you in advance for your assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gregory A. Ochs 
Director, Central Region, OPS 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
 
cc:  Vanessa Baltor, Compliance Officer, PHP60, PHMSA, vanessa.baltor@dot.gov         

Seong Hwang, Program Analyst PHP60 - PHMSA, seong.hwang@dot.gov  
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